Foothills Music Teachers Association = Board Meeting March 23, 2022
Davina Perret, President, opened the meeting at 9:33 am via Zoom with eight members present.

Elinore, Treasurer, presented the budget for the 22-23 year. There is a current checking balance of
$3201.94 and savings balance of $17,447.23. Note that teacher dues are now $22/year. Several
motions were passed regarding fees and service payments for several annual events as follows:

A motion passed for increase in Sonatina fees for Class | -5 to $25/student and Class 6 to $30/student.
A motion passed to pay Sonatina Festival Judges $60/hour for each judge.

A motion passed to increase Achievement Day fee to $20/student.

A motion passed to keep the Jazz, Showtune, Pop, & Improv theme for Winterfest, 2023.

A motion passed to increase the Winterfest fee to $25/student.

A motion passed to pay Jazz Trio musicians $250 each for the Winterfest event.

Lorian, Website, requests all form updates for events be submitted to her by July 1.

The August 17 meeting/brunch potluck will be held at the home of Julianne Hardinger, 718 S. Swadley St,
Lakewood.

Lorian noted the End-of-Summer recital will take place at Anderson Park Pavilion in WheatRidge from
9am — 1pm on Aug.27.

Helen & Carrie, presented a number of changes to the Standing Rules for the Sonatina Festival. These
proposed changes will be presented and discussed at the April meeting, and the vote on changes will

occur at the May meeting. This information will be distributed via email with the Agenda prior to the
April 20 meeting.

Robin Braun reports that we will be able to begin using the new location at Lakewood School of Music,
730 Simms St, Golden in the Notable Apartment building. Charge will be $35/month for April & May.
Park in the SE corner of the parking lot. There will eventually be a stage and 150 chairs which may allow
us to schedule some of our events at this location.

Achievement date of Nov.5 still being finalized. Holiday Benefits Recitals will be held Dec.3 & 10 from
9am to 4pm. The location is TBD. Winterfest is set for Jan.28 with location TBD. Sonatina Festival is set
for March 11 at CCU.

A decision was made to serve only coffee, tea, and water at the April meeting due to our new location. A
decision about the May brunch will be discussed at the April meeting.

Alyssa requested ideas for programs for next year. Helen volunteered to host a program on completing
judging sheets for Achievement Day. A suggestion was made to ask Jonny to have a presentation on
Winterfest ideas, and to find someone to host a program about Summer Camps.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:11am.

Respectfully submitted, Julianne Hardinger, Secretary



